April 20, 2013 Minutes

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Director’s meeting Saturday April 20, 2013 9:00a.m. at the association office building.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present

President       - Michael Smith

Vice Pres.     -  Robert Personette

Secretary      -  Wendy Glynn

Members Present

Vinny D’Eusanio

Gerrylynn Haak

Debbie Shevlin

Officers Absent

Treasurer      -   Jo-Ann Pollack

Members Absent

Iris Altreche
Others Present

Pam Valenza – Property Manager

Richard Henry – Attorney

President Smith called the meeting to order at 9:00am. 

MOTION: by Wendy Glynn to approve the January 2013 minutes. Second: Mike Smith VOTE: All others in favor
Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza-

· Collected 76% of current dues and 67% of prior dues as of April 18th. Last year we were at 76% current dues on April 19th also. We were at 33% last year at this time for prior dues.
· The 2012 audit is complete – everyone has a copy in their folder. Need a motion to approve the financial draft in order to issue the final financial statements.
MOTION: by Bob Personette to approve final financial draft for the 2012 audit.  Second: Wendy Glynn VOTE: All others in favor

· The auditor will be at the May meeting
· 284 letters were sent to POs owing full current dues and 47 letters were sent to POs owing partial dues owed

· 2 payment plans have been approved and 2 owners wrote the board asking to be approved for a 2nd   individual payment plan.
· Approvals for 2nd time will be discussed in executive

· Payment plans are for hardship only and owners can only go on it one time

· As per the resolution owners must ask the board for permission to go on a 2nd time

· Reviewed the new payment plan application 
MOTION: by Mike Smith to approve new payment plan application and agreement form.  Second: Bob Personette VOTE: All others in favor

· Spring mailing will be sent out soon – if anyone has any input please e-mail it as soon as possible.
· Requested for the liquor license to be taken out of safekeeping 
· New playground equipment is in and should be installed before Memorial Day

· The zoning officer and township supervisor – Bob DiLorenzo and George Fluhr will be attending the next meeting – they would like to attend to state how well the new permit system is working with Trails End &: Shohola Twp. Working together. 
· Shohola Twp. Fire dept. is setting up a meeting with Clint Frisbie to come in and check the access areas for the wells/water in case of emergency

· Barcode scanner will be installed next Wednesday/Thursday (4/24-4/25)
· Security transition is continuing and training is still going on
· There were 12 lots broken into with 2 of those reporting theft- all property owners have been contacted
· There has been foot patrol and extra patrol in the area since

· Wells – everyone has a copy of the water usage report – The monthly average is under 100,000gal. Still working on water and sewer leaks.
· Most recent measurement was 88,000gal. (averaged)
· Maintenance cleaned 12 lots over the winter – 7 of them were deeded back to Land Co; 4 were the newly “greened” lots and 1 was an abandoned lot.
· New computers were installed in the office this past week. Working well.

· ReMax trailer is finished – will be able to open soon.

· Executive session – repairing of RV’s

Legal Report 

Richard Henry –

· Discussed the relationship with the township and Trails End and how it has improved immensely over the last few years
· Lot 3836 was settled in arbitration

· The office is doing a good job at keeping the delinquencies down and filing the dues suits annually - we assist when needed. 

Treasurer’s Report

Mike Smith – 

· We try to keep the budget on target with our annual income

· There is approx. $44,000 from excess income last year which is going back into TE capital

MOTION: by Debbie Shevlin to pay bills Second: Wendy Glynn VOTE: all in favor

Rules Enforcement

Bob Personette – 

· Next Rules Enforcement Committee meeting – May 18th, 2013

Entertainment

Wendy Glynn – 

· Waiting to hear from 1 DJ – all other dates are booked for the season
Property Owners
· Lot 929/930 – What can we do about excessive lighting? 
· Tell the office and they will follow up with the issue
· Going to review/approve the new lighting regulations
· Lot 929/930 – Can we fix the roads? Water runoff issues?
· We have been working on the roads and will look into the runoff issues at Walnut.
· Lot 5534 – Can someone come and look at the lot – sewer problem?
· Mike Smith – Someone will be out to check the lot later
· Is the wireless internet going to be on this season? – Yes
· Who sells lots listed by Trails End? – Remax Realty 
· Who sells tax sale/ repository sale lots? They are done at auction by Pike County. 
· Lot 5742 – Trees were cut down and PO wasn’t informed prior. – The trees were in the easement, if PO would like he can write a letter to the board for review regarding the matter.
· Can PO fix a roof over? – No they are not legal in TE.
Old Business

· Pam Valenza – reviewed the proposed lighting regulations with the Board
· Add – property owners must go in front of the board for their 3rd offense 

· Will list the new regulations in the spring mailing and add them to the website

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to approve the new lighting regulations. Second: Bob Personette VOTE: all in favor

Board went to executive session at 10:35am

Returned to regular meeting at 11:30am

MOTION:  by Vinny D’Eusanio no recreational vehicle may be altered in any way from its original design without permission from the association.  Second: Bob Personette
VOTE:  All in favor

MOTION:  by Vinny D’Eusanio to close the meeting Second: Wendy Glynn

VOTE:  All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Maegan Herington
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